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MHTA Board


President: John Whitney: whitneysminis@verizon.net


Vice Pres: Sharon Thomsen: animalover00xx@yahoo.com


Treasurer: Brian Hickey: hicks@cheshire.net 


Secretary: Barbara Kahn: rubikahn@yahoo.com


Newsletter: Krys Swan: ksd_zine@yahoo.com








Trail Tip of the Month: �Use caution when riding out in the springtime. Melting snow and spring rain makes trails very muddy and slippery. Be mindful when crossing neighbors properties not to damage newly growing plants and grass.








Monadnock Happy Trails Association


Meets: First Wednesday of each Month at the Swanzey Public Library, Route 32, Swanzey Center, NH


� HYPERLINK "http://www.mhta.synthasite.com" ��www.mhta.synthasite.com�








~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~


�• Saturday, July 18th  East Swanzey ride leave from Barb Kahn's at 10am. Bring a bag lunch for the trail. We'll have some light refreshments when we return. The ride will be steep and rocky for the most part. 21/2 to 3 hours





• Reminder to all members: Start logging your trail hours!











Schedule of events~~~~~~~~~~~~~





• Sunday, April 19th  The Hampton Beach ride is scheduled for ride out at 11am. The cost is $25.00 to non AHAM members. Contact Laura Sussman for more details.


• Saturday, May 30th  Rail-Trail ride/drive and cookout. Ride out from the West Swanzey VFW at 11am. Bring a dish to share. Contact Sharon Thomsen if you plan to join us so plans can be made for the cookout.





• Our Tack and Tag Sale will be either 4/25 or 5/2. Barb will check with the SCH and Sharon will check with Miracles In Motion for a place to hold our event. We will let you know as soon as possible.





• NB! Severe reactions to rabies vaccine from Merrill have been reported. Mary Page's horse had a very scary reaction. She knows of others with the same reactions. Check with your vet before you inoculate!





• Cards to cheer Sally Swift would be greatly appreciated. Sally lives at 121 Oak Grove Ave. in Brattleboro VT 05301. Sally has had pneumonia but is home now and on the mend.





• Brian reminds us that the NEECA tack sale is taking place 3/28 AT the Orange MA Hall on rte 12A(VFW? Veterans?)





�














March 2009 Meeting Highlights





• Once again the question of officers was raised. we welcome volunteers for the positions of President, Treasurer, and Secretary. While we are willing to continue as needed, some fresh energy may be a good idea. Don't hesitate to step up!





• We are still looking for guest speakers and would welcome your ideas. John will ask if someone from the Chichester rescue would come speak with us. Andrew Wood will be asked to talk with us about leather care and repair. We will ask a veterinarian to speak about micro-chipping.


• Mary Page informed us about the new equestrian club at MRHS and we voted to donate $25.00 to the team.


• We discussed the recent threat of a $25.00 licensing fee for NH horses. Sandy Holbrook suggests we all try to support the NHHC through individual membership. They are a valuable asset to the equine community. The membership fee is only $25.00.


• We were alerted to the fact that equine rescues are bulging at the seams with horses in need of homes. Anyone looking for a horse is urged to look there first!  Donations are desperately needed.
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• Visit us at www.mhta.synthasite.com














